
 

Happy New Year everybody!! 
 

Thank you all so much for your prayers and encouragement! I’m going to load 
this email with a ton of pics, so you can see what we did for our Christmas 

Programs. 
 

We worked on a nativity drama from the Gospel of Luke, and we performed that 
three times with the youth in our church. It was such a blessing, and everyone 

was so willing to participate. We performed for the children in our neighborhood 
(in our church). Then, we performed for children and mommas in a small town 
called Churuzapa. Finally, we did a Christmas Program for our church which 

included the drama. 
 

We were able to give lots of gifts, donated by people in our church, to the 
children in the neighborhood and in Churuzapa. God provided providentially to 

give a gift to every single child that came! He truly is amazing. 
 

Please be praying for us as we’ll be doing a VBS for the children in our 
neighborhood in the end of January or beginning of February. 

 
It’s exciting to look forward to the ministry for the coming year! There’ll be youth 
camps and Bible studies and many more opportunities to share the Gospel of 

Jesus Christ! Thank you all for being a part of that. Now for the pictures! 



 

This is the Children’s Christmas program that we had at our church. I worked a 
ton on making the angel wings. Here, we are singing Joy to the World (Al Mundo 
Paz) 

 



 

 



 

This is our church preparing to go to Churuzapa. We basically did the same 
Children’s Christmas program on a larger scale, with more presents to give the 
children. 

 



 



 

We always have hot chocolate and Panatonne to share after the closing! 



 

 



 



 

I was so proud of the young people that willingly volunteered to help wherever 
they were needed. 



 

 



 



 



 

This is Techy with the Pastor who works in Churuzapa and his wife. Right now, 
they host small Bible Studies. We hope to get a church started there someday 
soon. 



 



 



 

We worked on memorizing Isaiah 9:6. For to us a child is born, to us a son is 
given, and the government will be on his shoulders. And he will be called 
Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace. 



 



 

Then we had our Christmas Program for the church. The little children sang The 
First Noel. 



 

The Youth group sang Tu Dejaste Tu Trono (You Left Your Throne). It was really 
special to practice having this group sing in a chorus. 



 



 

This is what Panatonne looks like. 



 

…. and lots of hot chocolate!!!! 



 

Just recently we’ve been remodeling the church, and we were able to meet 
inside, instead of outside in the carport!!! The place had around 80 people 
packed inside to hear about the love of our Savior! 



 


